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Village of St Anne 
President’s Report 

March 14, 2011 
 
 

1. Eastern Illinois Street project. -  This project is proceeding and we have the 
funds.   

 
2. Bar open after hour’s complaint – We have received a second incident report 

on this establishment having customers in the bar after hours.  According to 
Counsel we will need to issue a citation for this offense.  Once we issue a citation, 
then the next step will be to suspend the liquor license for a minimum of 24 hours.  
The License Committee and I agree that this suspension will be on either a Friday 
or a Saturday.   This will underscore the seriousness of these infractions.  Again, I 
will keep you posted on this issue. 

 
3. Dandurand Easement – We’re still working on a solution for this issue.  Once 

we have more on this issue I will let you know.  
 
4. 4

th
 of July Celebration – The Village Park Equipment committee is planning a 

fundraiser this 4th of July weekend.  I have spoken with Bill Jennings about the 
Village providing the Fireworks at this event.  Bill has secured a price of 
$2500.00 from our regular vendor for their normal show.  I feel that this is a very 
reasonable price and I would like to present this for approval at next months 
meeting.  It’s been a few years since we have had a Fireworks show and I 
personally think the residents will appreciate the celebration. 

 
5. Pumpkin festival Committee – I attended the last committee meeting a couple of 

weeks ago.  At this meeting we discussed how we’re going move forward with 
this year’s event.  Bob Hubert is going to remain as President of this committee.  
We have not had anyone from the community step up to take Becky and Steve 
Arseneau’s position as director.  To solve this problem we will be looking to get 
some of our younger residents involved in the planning and execution of the 
event.  This will help breath new life into the event, while at the same time start to 
train these new members to eventually take over the event and secure it’s future.   
So if you know of anyone who you think would be interested in helping out, 
please let Bob, Ken or myself know.    


